HVA Board of Directors Meeting Notes, October 19,2015

Attendees – Dan Lalonde, Mike Weidner, Bill Woods, Terry and Dorothy Gronwall, 


Jerry Passer, Amrut Patel, Hugh Turner, Don and Carole Baker. Don Cook

Treeasrer’s Report –Acct Balance $7300.39, Inflow $20.11, Outflow $50.40.

Privelege of the floor – nothing presented.

Minutes approval for Sept. meeting – Carole presented. Approval sponsored by Mike, 


2nd by Dan. Passed.

Lake Quality / HLWTF
Dan led discussion . TF has no direct resources, just donations. Towns allocate $5K annually total.  There is a  need to bring all stakeholders together to set priorities. Terry provided history and background for members, stressing that the Task Force has no direct resources and focus is on coordination and leverage of the few dollars available.




Lake Friendly Guide Action Plan for Board – Amrut – no update at this time. Mike Weidner has taken this as an item to plan how best the HVA can engage the community on many elements of the guide.

Sandy Bottom Park rebuild of Lake Friendly displays – Don Cook put in a grant proposal for rock formations and plantings.

Communications Plan – Hugh – no update at this time

Town electives responses to HVA questions -  3 responses. To be reviewed prior to web release Much discussion as to style and nature of questions and responses. Does the HVA wish to be involved in this way. Nothing conclusive now. . I think it was agreed that the HVA would post the comments verbatim and note that the HVA does not endorse any candidate.

Grapevine articles for the Fall (Hugh) Jerry to take care of food drive report. Others requested to submit articles to Hugh.

Terry has reached saturation on his involvement. Needs help from the rest of the board to take over parts of the activities he and Dorothy do now. Board members agreed to provide support as identified by the Gronwalls as their contributions are not to be lost should they “retire” . In response to what can the HVA do to assist,, Terry identified the short term priorities as 1. provide a increasing the visability of the task force and 2.increasing the presence of the task force through communications such as a “state of the lake presentation”

            He identified medium term assistance in the area of special project teams where a cross representation of stakeholders would be needed. (HVA,towns, citizens) 

Dan suggested that the HVA website be used as the “portal” requested by Terry and noted he would send a “proposal “ to the board by email for approval.

Mike volunteered to tackle the second request regarding “state of the lake” presentations and would provide a draft plan at the January meeting.

It should be noted that during the meeting a spirited discussion occurred regarding the HVA involvement with local politicians. Difficult to summarize all comments that were made. Some were more inclined to a proactive pressure approach, while othere were inclined to a softer behind the scenes approach.. No direct conclusions were reached.

Grpaevine content and editing to go through Hugh. Agreed that 80 hard copies for public availability as web distribution to members will cover most of the members. Porposed by Don Cook, 2nd Dan, passed.

Telog devise problems – Dan is working on the best way forward.

Remaining agenda items on  hold as time ran out for meeting room.

Next meeting at Library, 6:30 PM, 11-16-2016

